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CITY OF HOWELL.
MEMORANDUM

To: MaYOR & CITY COUNCIL

FROM:  MIKE SPITLER, DPS DEPUTY DIRECTOR
DATE:  MaRCH 22,2023

Re: ‘SCOFIELD PARK BATHROOMS

Scofield Park has two sets of bathrooms dating to the 1950s. Over the years, the
bathrooms have begun to require more maintenance due to their age. The Parks
and Cemetery Department deals with issues related to outdated wiring, leaky
roofffixtures, and aging pipes. The smaller bathroom was disconnected from DTE
‘power due to safety concerns from faulty wiring. Also, both restrooms are non-ADA
compliant, so the City provides additional ADA-compliant porta johns at the park.

Last year Council approved HRC to begin preliminary design for improvements to
Scofield Park. The City also applied for the Spark Grant to help fund some of the
upgrades. Although we have not received any funding through the grant, staff has
budgeted to replace both bathrooms in the 2023-24 fiscal year.

Quality Precast Inc from Kalamazoo, Mi, submitted two quotes:

« The Appalachian model wil replace the larger bathrooms and concession
stand at the beach area. This model has separate ADA-compliant
men'siwomen's restrooms and a builtin concession stand, at a cost of
$226,000.

« The Morgan model will replace the smaller bathroom located to the south in
the park. This model will have two unisex stalls that are ADA-compliant. The
stalls will look identical to the downtown bathrooms that were recently
installed. This model costs $114,000.

Both models will allow the City to remove the Porta Johns from the park and save
roughly $6,000 annually.

Like the Downtown bathrooms, there is a long lead time for delivery. We are also
seeing constant price increases for these precast bathrooms. Staff recommends
ordering these bathrooms now to lock in the price. We would then be looking at
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delivery in April 2024. The bathrooms are budgeted and will be expensed from 101-
751-975.000 Recreation/ Parks-Building Improvements. A budget amendment to
reclass budgeted and available funds from ARPA 285-728-967.000 to GF 101-751-
975.000 will be completed.

AcTION REQUESTED:

A motion to approve the purchase of both Scofield Park bathrooms from Quality
Precast Inc for $340,000.
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